Eccles Community Safety

March 2003 – May 2003

1. Anti-Social Behaviour Orders

Over the past two months five anti-social behaviour orders have been obtained on individuals in the Eccles Service Delivery Area.

We have applied for a further seven other anti-social behaviour orders.

Currently the Eccles Community Sector Team are closely monitoring the effect of these orders on anti-social behaviour and associated crime.

Following recent Core Group meetings ten individuals are being progressed for further action.

2. Eccles Rec.

The Friends of Eccles Rec. Group have continued to meet and have agreed a plan of work to be implemented by Environmental Services and the Probation Service.

The work is designed to create a safer leisure environment for all users.

In addition, the Eccles Festival Committee have started planning this years festival, which will be based in Eccles Rec.  The September festival is aimed at celebrating the diversity, supporting community cohesion and improving community spirit.

3. Juvenile Nuisance Project

The Juvenile Nuisance Project, which is being piloted in Eccles and neighbouring Weaste is due to commence in June.

The project will enable the Operational Policing Unit to refer low level reports of juvenile nuisance directly to a team of Sports/Activity Workers.  The workers will respond to each reported incident and engage with the young people.  The team will facilitate and signpost more appropriate activity.

Contact details of young people will be taken and parents will be advised of their child’s behaviour.  Information packs and possibly vouchers will be issued with ideas and resources to support the recreational needs of the young people.

4. Street Drinking Ban

Negotiations and consultation is currently underway to introduce an alcohol street drinking ban in Eccles Town Centre.  Designated drinking spaces will be allocated to the frontages of public houses.  These areas may contain appropriate furniture.  The Police will be able to enforce the regulations and prevent the public from drinking outside these designated areas.
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